
About the Projects
The Delaware County Transportation Improvement District (TID), Franklin County TID, Licking County TID, 
and the Ohio Department of Transportation are working together to coordinate multiple projects referred to 
as the Silicon Heartland County Line Projects along and around the County Line Road area, approximately 15 
miles northeast of downtown Columbus. Examples of project activities being coordinated include project de-
velopment, plan design, utility relocation, property acquisition, and construction. Each agency is responsible 
for administering their own project(s) but have jointly decided to provide information about the roadway and 
intersection improvements being planned and developed in one cohesive package for your convenience. The 
map on page 2 shows the location and a brief description of several projects in this area, but this notification 
and open house focuses on the following specific projects:

Delaware County Transportation Improvement District (DEL)
□ Duncan Plains Road & County Line Road (Project 4)
□ Fancher & County Line Road (Project 8)

Franklin County Transportation Improvement District (FRA)
□ State Route 605 & Walnut Street (Project 5)

Licking County Transportation Improvement District (LIC)
□ County Line Road (Projects 2 & 10)
□ Duncan Plains Road (Projects 2 & 10)

Ohio Department of Transportation (ODOT)
□ State Route 37 & County Line Road (Project 7)

Comments Due 05/23/25
Comments are welcome at any time 
but those received by May 23, 2025, 

will be considered during this phase of 
development and formally documented.

Questions and comments can be 
submitted on the project website, by 

mail, email, or phone (Please reference 
Silicon Heartland Regional Projects). 

CONTACT: 
Jacque Annarino, Project Manager 

Jacque.Annarino@dot.ohio.gov 
(614) 466 - 1484

ODOT Central Office 
Attention: Jacque Annarino 

1980 W. Broad Street 
Columbus, OH 43223 

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, sex, age, 
national origin or disability. The Ohio Department of Transportation 
is committed to providing access and inclusion and reasonable 
accommodation in its services, activities, programs and employment 
opportunities in accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) 
and other applicable laws. To request a reasonable accommodation due to 
a disability, or language interpretation or translation services to participate 
in this meeting please contact Jacque Annarino (see contact information to 
the right) no later than April 18, 2025.

Public Open House 
Silicon Heartland Regional Projects

April 23 – May 23, 2025 
publicinput.com/j60472

Participate In-Person    |          Participate Online
April 23, 2025 • 5:30 – 8:00 p.m.

Harlem Township Grange Hall
12900 Center Village Road

Galena, Ohio 43021

mailto:Jacque.Annarino@dot.ohio.gov
https://publicinput.com/j60472

